
A Rally-Cum- Slogan Writing Competition organised under School Outreach 

Program on the theme Deaddiction 

On 04 February 2023, Department of Management, Aggarwal College Ballabhgarh, in 

association with Sonu Navchetna Foundation (NGO) organized a Rally-cum-Slogan Writing 

Competition on “Deaddition: Quit Drugs, Choose Life” as a part of its ongoing School Outreach 

Program for the students of 8
th

, 9
th

and 11
th

class at Ch. C. L. Chandela Senior Secondary School 

Faridabad. The college keeps conducting such kinds of events under the able guidance of 

Principal Dr. Krishan Kant Gupta. The occasion was graced by Mr. Praveen Kumar, Principal, 

Ch. C. L. Chandela Senior Secondary School Faridabad. Dr. Durgesh Sharma, Founder of NGO 

Sonu Navchetna Foundation addressed the students on the theme “Say No to Alcohol”. In his 

talk, he emphasized that if children are taken care of at a young age, they could be protected 

from the side effects of addiction of harmful things. He further apprised the students of the 

different types of addictions and how it causes harm to the human body. He explained various 

types of remedies to avoid alcohol and cigarette addiction and encouraged them to focus on their 

education and health to contribute to the development of the country. A total of 20 students 

participated in the Slogan Writing Competition. Ms. Kajal and Ms. Sushmita of 9
th

 class won 

first and second prizes respectively, while Nirjala of class 11
th

 bagged third position. Ms. 

Sandhya and Ms. Jagriti of class 9
th

 got consolation prizes. Immediately after prize 

distribution, the rally on the same theme started from the school campus and covered area falling 

within 4 km from the campus. The students of classes 8
th

, 9
th

 and 11
th

 along with their faculty 

members went for the rally. The students raised slogans on health awareness and addiction 

related problems and sensitized the people about deaddiction and its ways. The whole program 

was coordinated by Ms. Deepmala, Assistant Professor in Management Department. The 

Program was a great success under the direction of Dr. Shilpa Goel, Dean & HOD Management 

Department. Dr. Sanjeev Gupta, Incharge Wing III, keeps motivating the faculty of the different 

departments to keep conducting such types of activities in different schools. 

 


